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NOTICE OF ROAD CLOSURE
Seventh Line Railway Crossing

Please be advised that the railway crossing on Seventh Line will be
closed by Metrolinx beginning on Friday, May 15" at 10:00 a.m. and
continue through to the morning of Monday, May 18" to rehabilitate
the crossing by repairing the rail and leveling the grade.

Please note that Seventh Line will be closed to both vehicles and
pedestrians at the tracks. On Seventh Line North of the tracks, EMS
will be accessible through Harris St from Rockwood.

Thank you in advance for your co-operation. Should you require any
further information, please contact the undersigned at 519-856-9596
Ext. 120

Regards,

Alisha Dennis
Public Works Assistant



TRANSFORMING TRANSIT IN YOUR AREA

Wellington County Track Improvements

Metrolinx is continuing essential maintenance work along the rail corridor passing through Georgetown to Kitchener
on GO Transit’s Kitchener line. Starting on May 15 we will begin work in your community to upgrade the Metrolinx rail
crossing at 7" Line in Wellington County.

THE LOCAL PROJECT

Weather permitting, work to rehabilitate the crossing by repairing the rail and leveling the grade crossing will begin
Friday, May 15 at 10:00 p.m. and continue through to the morning of Monday, May 18, 202o0.

WHAT THIS MEANS FOR YOU
While this work is underway, 7 Line will be closed to both vehicles and pedestrians at the tracks.

We will do our best to complete track maintenance during the day, but some work will need to proceed overnight while
rail traffic is lighter. Residents may notice noise from the machinery and some ambient light from the site. The use of
back-up beepers, a vital safety measure, will be limited to essential work only. Lights will be pointed away from
residential areas.

QUESTIONS

We have a dedicated Community Relations team available to answer your questions at any time by email or over the
phone. For more information, feel free to contact them at the number or email address below. Thank you for your
patience while we improve transit to get communities moving.

Guelph Wellington Community Relations
Tel: 416-202-3467 [ E-mail: GuelphWellington@metrolinx.com

We encourage you to sign up to our email distribution list to receive updates by
contacting us at GuelphWellington@metrolinx.com or 416-202-3467 or visit us at M ET Ro LI Nx

metrolinx.com.







